LITTLE HARROWDEN PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 9th January 2019 at Village Hall, Main Road, Little Harrowden at 7.30p.m.

Members Present:

M Jeffery – In the Chair





Councillors



N Cope 
T Halsay
B Dunn

Y Blood

R Wilkinson
D Grout

S Whitlock
Apologies and Acceptance of Apologies - Apologies – none received
There were 3 members of the public present – Mr J Harmon from Seagrave developments attended the meeting and BCW Cllr J Bone
18/60
Declarations of Interest
N Cope Belgrove park

18/61
Public Participation, Borough Councillor Report and Police Report –
Resolved that Item planning be discussed first as the Developer was present.
BCW – Very quiet over the Christmas period.  The Castle Theatre has now been taken over by a management committee.

Stand Orders suspended

Discussion took place regarding planning application WP/18/00776/REM regarding reserved matters.  The developer had stated that there was little change from the original outline planning application which included 7 affordable properties 3 rented and 4 shared ownership.  The developer stated that the first nomination rights were Wellingborough Council so residents would need to be registered with them in order to get first priority.  The affordable homes would be under the direction of Wellingborough Homes.  It was stated that the middle road of the site would be adopted and the pc would need to take over the 3 street lights.  
Standing Orders resumed
18/62
Minutes

RESOLVED - That the Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held on 14th November 2018 were agreed and signed by the Chair as a true record.
18/63
Financial Matters/Policies
Resolved to accept payments of £2051.28 for January 2019 be accepted
	Chq No.
	Payee
	
	Value
	Description

	BACS0101
	Wicksteed
	
	£54.00
	Annual inspection

	BACS0102
	Mowerman
	
	£720.00
	Dec/Jan Grass

	BACS0103
	Plantscape
	
	£588.00
	Christmas trees

	BACS0104
	N Daft
	
	£399.35
	Salary Dec/Jan

	300054
	HMRC
	
	£89.60
	Tax Dec/Jan

	300055
	LH Village Hall
	
	£22.50
	Room Hire

	300056
	Glasdon
	
	£177.83
	Salt bin Hilltop

	 
	 
	
	 
	 

	Total
	 
	
	£2,051.28
	 


· Bank statement of £21,511.26 was noted. 

· RESOLVED that the bacs payments be authorised by Cllr Grout & Cllr Blood.
· It was stated that details had been reported to Action Fraud and the Financial Ombudsman.  The bank HSBC stated that they would not take the matter further.  A response had been received from the FO who will investigate the matter within the next 3 months.
18/64
Highways
· Lengths man – The lengthsman was not required for January/February
· RESOLVED to accept the payment under section 136 from NCC for £391.29 for mowing the grass verges within the village.
18/65 
Reports – 
· Belgrove Park – Monitoring the play area as previously discussed.  Need to purchase 4 new Union Flags.  It was suggested that the pole may need to be serviced in the future.
· Discussion took place regarding the memorial garden – types fencing was discussed and it was stated that the meterage would be approximately 20 metres.  A wooden fence was dismissed.  Suggestion was made for metal posts and chains so quotations need to be received for this work.
· Police Liaison and Safety – VAS statistics had been emailed to councillors and sent to the police. 
Next JAG meeting on 16th January.  Safer roads team list will be produced from the JAG meeting and query will be made regarding the speeding along Hilltop Road as unsure as to why the mobile camera cannot attend their – Chair to ask at the next meeting.  Speedwatch for2019 Lt Harrowden paired with Isham for mid February for a 6 week period with each village having the camera  alternate weeks.
18/66
Community Issues
· Articles for the next edition would be April –  it was stated that the safety article had not been fully completed so extra information could be added or a suggestion was made regarding the housing needs survey and registering on the councils list.  The Connect magazine was asked to provide a grant request letter and copy of latest accounts in order for the pc to consider giving them a grant.
· The minutes from the parish forum had been circulated to councillors.
18/67
Planning
WP/18/007766/REM – Reserved matters land adj 31 Hardwick Road – no comments
18/68
Correspondence

Information had been received from BCW stating that a new housing needs survey will be carried out in the village during February 2019.  It was suggested that posters are placed in the notice boards and items added to the village Facebook.
Meeting closed at 9.00 pm
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